

Kendal Victoria Bowling Club

Minutes of the Committee Meeting

Wednesday 14th September 2022

1. In attendance/Apologies

Present: Alan Sanderson (Chairman), Sue Hillbeck (Secretary), Jackie Foster (Treasurer)
Alan Medcalf, Dan Hartley, John Foster, Martin Blamire,

2. Apologies of absence

Paul Crossland, Simon Airey, Phil King

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 18th August 2022

These were proposed as a true record by Alan Medcalf, seconded by Martin Blamire – all agreed

4. Matters Arising

a) Comps & Sponsorship – 34 pairs in comp, no sponsorship for this one so club will sponsor

b) Bank Account – to carry forward to next meeting

c) Rural Team 2023 – Sheet for names to be left up until end of September to see if any interest and will then discuss at next meeting.

5. Treasurers Report

End August £17,799.37, £55.35 P Cash, £3600 – Bar. Jackie advised that Scottish Power have not been taking payments but she is sorting this with them, Alan Medcalf advise he has sent an invoice to Lock Express but no payment as yet.

6. Secretary's Report

Winter Floodlight – To ask Paul when he is back off his hols for starting date etc

End of Season Do – To ask Paul

Merit sheets have been put up and to contact players to check they still want to play.

Sue asked what is was all about with the clothing that Kev is ordering, some people apparently do not want sponsorship names on the clothing and someone will speak to Kev and advise him on this.

Sue asked if the club thought that we could maybe run a ladies competition as June Kidd had asked about it, she had asked Mary West to go to the league with it, but I advised it would be up to individual clubs if they wanted to run one, so maybe to look at numbers and see how many would be interested.

7. New Membership Applications

Linda Britnell

Bernard Tebay

Linda Fisk

Julia Booker

Malcolm Booker
Laraine Keating
William Keating
Stuart Williams
Helen Herman
Michael Stafford
Barbara Pettit
Michael Atkinson

All accepted

8. Any other business

Sandy said Paul Crossland has asked about putting a sliding window on the inside of the office, this is to be discussed and looked at, at a further date, and mecca will look at what he thinks can be done.

Alan Medcalf advised that a letter had been received from the valuation office agency, about the rates, simon airey was the last-named person on it, so Sue's name will be added onto the form and mecca will complete online.

9. Date and Time of next Meeting

Wednesday 26th October at 7.00pm

Meeting closed at 7.55pm